

Attachment 2

The Honorable Larry Gossett






Attachment 2
May 31, 2011
Page 2

May 31, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

In July 2007, the King County Council adopted the Executive’s proposed King County 
2008-2012 Equal Employment Opportunity/Affirmative Action Plan (Plan).  As you may recall, the new Plan improved upon prior plans by increasing the reporting period from two to five years and adopting a number of other enhancements.
Pursuant to King County Code 3.12.180.D, the Executive must provide an annual Progress Report to the Council by June 1 of each Plan year.  The purpose of the report is to present steps taken and progress made to implement affirmative action efforts during the previous Plan year.  Please find attached the 2010 Progress Report.  

The attached report indicates that representation for persons of color remained consistently high, but persistent areas of underrepresentation still exist, particularly for Native Americans.   For females, there are areas of accomplishment but also areas where consistent, continuing effort is required to affect an affirmative change in representation.  Overall, this Progress report demonstrates the Executive Departments’ continued high performance and commitment to equal employment opportunity in King County.
The Human Resources Division (HRD) met with both the EEO/AA Committee and the Civil Rights Commission in April 2011.  A copy of the draft report was provided along with a presentation explaining how the report is developed and how to read and interpret its results.  

The EEO/AA Committee’s formal response recommended the departments provide more analysis regarding recruitment strategies for next year.  HRD will work closely with each department to assist them in providing this analysis and metrics.  
The Civil Rights Commission indicated in their formal response that they were pleased to see the continued emphasis on data and metrics since the 2010 report, and appreciated the inclusion of a legend to better aid their understanding of the County’s organization structure.  The Commission was also pleased to see continued flexibility and diversity of program outreach by staff beyond attending and sponsoring job and career fairs.

In addition, the Commission identified two areas where they would like more detail and discussion.  These areas include how job applicants receive feedback and full consideration of their qualifications during the hiring processes, as well as how outreach activities are selected along with their success metrics.  HRD is scheduled to meet with the Commission in June to provide further discussion and information surrounding these items.  
Finally, the Human Resources Division (HRD) will continue to review all of the County’s recruitment, outreach, selection and other employment practices within the Equity and Social Justice framework to ensure equal access and transparency in all of its employment processes.
The estimated HRD staff time and cost to produce this report was 150 hours or approximately $6,000 dollars in direct salary costs.
Please feel free to contact the HR Director for the Executive Branch, Anita Whitfield, at 
206-296-1737, or HRD staff members Nancy Buonanno Grennan, at 206-296-8590, or Tina Canul, at 206-205-3440, should you have any questions or need further information.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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